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Welcome 
Dear Residents,

Last month, Lambeth Council 
published its balanced budget for the 
upcoming year, with more than £99 
million in savings identified over the 
next four years.

These are required because of 14 
years of cuts from previous central 

governments, significant increases in the need to house homeless 
families, and the rising cost of delivering key services. 

Despite this, we are continuing to invest in our communities. We 
have supported over 45,000 residents with cost of living packages, 
expanded free school meals, and are building more affordable 
homes. We’re also protecting our libraries and parks, and leading 
on the climate crisis with record investment in tree planting and 
creating safer, healthier neighbourhoods.

We’re committed to supporting those who need us most, when 
they need us most.

Cllr Claire Holland,  
Leader of Lambeth Council
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News
A round up of the biggest news 
and events in your borough

A Healthy Neighbourhood  
for Kennington
Lambeth Council is planning 
to trial a new Healthy 
Neighbourhood in the Kennington 
Triangle area to reduce road 
danger, improve air quality, and 
make the area more pleasant for 
residents and workers. 

The scheme will cover the  
area containing the Imperial War 
Museum and The Cinema Museum, 
bounded by Kennington Lane, 
Kennington Road, Lambeth Road, 
A3, and A3021.

The council will engage with 
residents, businesses, and other 
stakeholders over the next month to 
gather feedback and produce initial 
proposals. A trial is expected to be 
launched later this year to monitor 

traffic data and gather community 
feedback before evaluating the 
scheme’s success.

Deputy leader Cllr Rezina 
Chowdhury emphasized the 
importance of community 
input, stating that the scheme 
will be tailored to the needs of 
the community. The Healthy 
Neighbourhood aims to make the 
area safer for walking, cycling, 
scooting, and wheeling by 
reducing vehicle through-traffic 
and speeds. It is part of Lambeth’s 
Healthy Streets programme,  
which uses interventions and 
public space improvements  
to create safer, cleaner, and 
greener neighbourhoods.

Community 
Parklets
We invite residents to be 
community parklet keepers  
to create pleasant, sustainable 
neighbourhoods. 

The Community Parklet 
Scheme is open for applications 
to transform kerbside parking 
areas into social spaces, green 
areas, and places to stop and 
rest. Deputy leader Cllr Rezina 
Chowdhury, cabinet member  
for Sustainable Lambeth and 
Clean Air, said: “Neighbourhoods 
are being transformed. Streets 
with parked cars now have 
spaces for community gardens  
or safe play areas for children.”

External review 
hails council’s 
commitment to 
equity and justice
An independent review  
team has praised Lambeth 
Council’s performance in a 
series of key areas. 
A Local Government Association 
(LGA) ‘peer challenge’ found the 
council had strong political and 
organisational leadership – and 
a clear focus on achieving equity 
and justice, which “shines through” 
Lambeth’s ambitious masterplan 
for the borough. The LGA team 
also reported that Lambeth was 
making sustained progress on 
improving performance in key 
public services such as Housing 
and Children’s Services.
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10 years of Poetic Unity
Living Wage employer Poetic 
Unity celebrate 10 years 
of helping young people in 
Lambeth and beyond find 
their own voices, joy – and 
fair pay.

Poetic Unity is an accredited 
Living Wage employer 
originating in Lambeth and 
still based in Brixton 10 
years later. Their mission to 
empower young people, help 
them find their own voices, 
and find careers that bring 
them joy reflects founder Ryan 
Matthews-Robinson’s own  
life journey.

He began by making music 
with his musician grandfather 

to raise funds for Alzheimer’s 
Research after his grandmother 
was diagnosed with the disease. 
He spoke at schools and 
colleges and developed links with 
Lambeth’s voluntary sector to 
connect with young people.

Mr Matthews-Robinson said: 
“Then I saw George the Poet. 
I saw him as someone like me 
– a working-class Londoner. I 
never thought of myself as a 
poet until somebody told me 
that something I’d written was a 
dope poem.

“Having found my voice 
through spoken word, I wanted 
to help other young people find 
and use theirs.”

New Brixton 
Hub offers 
women better 
contraception 
choices
The new Long-Acting 
Reversible Contraception 
Services (LARC) Hub at 1a 
Raleigh Gardens on Brixton 
Hill offers the improvements 
to healthcare that the women 
of Lambeth asked for during 
a 2023 survey.

The new hub offers a range 
of long-term contraceptive 
methods including coil fittings 
and implants that reduce the 
chance of pregnancy.

The Hub will provide training 
opportunities for local clinicians 
interested in becoming LARC 
fitters and appointments for 
patients whose GP does not 
offer LARC services.

Cllr Jacqui Dyer, Lambeth’s 
Cabinet Member for Healthier 
Communities, said: “Since 
2023 we have been working 
to improve the contraception 
offer across Lambeth. Including 
increasing appointments 
available at the weekends.

“We have also made coil 
appointments available for 
HRT treatment and for non-
contraceptive reasons at the 
GP. We would like to take this 
opportunity to thank the GP 
Federation for its partnership 
work on improving access to 
contraception.”
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NEWS 
XXX

Pedalling for change
The inspirational story of Cycle Sisters

Lambeth Council has supported 
a Muslim women’s cycling 
group who are developing their 
bike skills and boosting their 
confidence. 

Cycle Sisters is a volunteer-run 
organisation that organises free 
weekly cycle sessions to create a 
supportive and inclusive women-
only space to gain more confidence 
on a bicycle.

The group was formed in 2016 and 
now has more than 150 members in 
Lambeth and has expanded across 
London, with more than 1,500 
women within their wider network.

The group has been vital in helping 
Muslim women to gain confidence 
on a bicycle as well as confronting 
stereotypes and promoting health 
and wellbeing. It has helped 
countless women develop from 
beginners to experienced cyclists by 

providing support and skill training.
However, they have been  

subjected to “racist and 
Islamophobic” abuse while on rides.

Cycle Sisters organiser Sarah 
Javaid said: “Men make three  
times as many journeys as women. 
We want to try and address this, 
help make cycling more open, 
more welcoming for more 
people, so everyone can have 
the opportunity to benefit  
from cycling.

“Most of the time we are out 
on our bikes we get a really 
positive response from people 
but unfortunately on occasions 
we have experienced some 
harassment that is sometimes 
racist or Islamophobic, which 
can be quite hard to deal with.”

Lambeth Council and 
Brompton Bike Hire have been 

supporting the group for its weekly 
rides by providing free bikes to 
ensure as many women as possible 
can join in.

Cycle Sisters is also looking for 
new members and 
volunteers – find 
out more and get 
involved by scanning 
the QR code.

http://www.cyclesisters.org.uk/lambeth
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Businesses back  
OurBike

There are more OurBikes in Lambeth 
than ever - find out why people are 
making the switch

Lambeth’s Big Shift programme 
has teamed up with Peddle 
My Wheels to introduce four 
additional OurBikes this spring, 
making it even easier for residents 
to travel around the borough in a 
healthier, more sustainable way.

OurBike is a community cargo 
bike share scheme, that offers an 
alternative to cars or vans. Residents 
and local businesses can hire 
electric cargo bikes through the 
OurBike app for mid-range journeys 
such as shopping trips, taking their 
kids to the park, or making deliveries 
to nearby customers.

For new users who don’t have 
much experience with cargo bikes, 

Peddle My Wheels offers free 
training that can be tailored to the 
routes they plan to use.

Deputy leader Cllr Rezina 
Chowdhury, cabinet member for 
Sustainable Lambeth and Clean 
Air, said: “Since Our Bike launched 
in Lambeth, we have seen more 
residents and businesses use the 
bikes to transport goods and move 
around the borough without needing 
a motor vehicle.

“We are now adding six additional 
Our Bikes for even more people to 
use. It contributes a huge amount 
to our mission to reduce 
vehicle emissions, cut 
down on road danger and 

make transport in Lambeth far more 
active while continuing to support 
local businesses.

“We are clear in our commitment 
to reduce overall vehicle journeys 
in Lambeth, and we are supporting 
our residents and businesses to 
make the transition to more active 
forms of travel a bit easier and that 
work for everyone.”
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Meet the Cabinet
Deputy leader Cllr Rezina Chowdhury, Cabinet Member for Sustainable 
Lambeth and Clean Air, discusses Lambeth Council’s plans to make 
neighbourhoods more pleasant, more equal and more sustainable so  
they meet the needs of the future.

What has Lambeth 
Council done so far?

RC: Lambeth Council was the 
first London borough to declare 
a Climate Emergency in 2019, 
which we followed with a citizens 
assembly that brought together 
people from across Lambeth to 
guide us with expert help on a fair 
pathway to Net Zero 2030. Since 
then, we have taken a leading role 
in responding to the climate crisis 
on a local level. That has meant 
taking transformative decisions on 
climate and transport that other 
local authorities have followed.

How has the council 
done that?

RC: We have a series of ambitious 
strategies that set out our aims. 
The Climate Action Plan seeks to 
reach Net Zero by 2030, including 

by reducing vehicle journeys by 27 
percent, retrofitting all our buildings 
to be well insulated and energy 
efficient and reducing flood risk for 
residents by increasing the amount 
of green surface in the borough. 
Through our transport policies, 
we have provided more support 
for those who wish to walk, cycle, 
scoot or wheel. For example, our 
award-winning Kerbside Strategy 
was launched two years is aimed 
at reclaiming 25 percent of space 
that’s normally used for parking.

How does the Kerbside 
Strategy benefit people 

in Lambeth?
RC. The kerbside is the largest 
public space controlled by the 
council with a size equivalent to 194 
football pitches. The strategy helps 
unlock that by aiming to change the 

use of around a third of this space 
by moving away from on street 
parking and towards other, more 
sustainable uses.

What can this space be 
used for instead?

RC. We have already reclaimed 
a significant amount of kerbside 
space to create community parklets 
where neighbours can come 
together and apply to manage their 
own piece of kerbside space. They 
could create a new green area 
with community planting, or play 
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space for local children. It is about 
rethinking how we interact with the 
areas where we live and how to 
make the space work for everyone 
more fairly.

What is the focus for 
the next 12 months?

RC. We are now implementing 
the fourth phase of the Lambeth 
Transport Strategy that sets out 
how we want people to move 
around our borough in the future. 
It outlines our Healthy Streets 
approach that looks at targeted 

interventions in local streets to 
improve peoples’ lives and how 
we are working with residents and 
businesses to respond to their 
needs. Creating more space for 
children and young people to play 
is vital to our ambitions. We want 
children to feel safe in the streets.

What is a Healthy 
Streets approach?

RC. Our approach is to focus on 
how improvements to local streets 
can benefit people’s physical and 
mental health, give them more of a 
say in how their streets are used. 
We are trying to think differently. 
It’s a three-pronged strategy of 
Healthy Neighbourhoods, new 
and enhanced School Streets and 

Reimagined schemes that support 
high street businesses.

What does that  
look like?

RC. There are three elements to 
Healthy Streets. The first is using 
targeted traffic filters to restrict 
vehicles from entering Healthy 
Neighbourhoods so people feel 
safer to move around and can use 
kerbside space for community 
benefits like more cycle storage 
hangars. We are working with 
residents and businesses on 

developing proposals that will make 
streets safer and more accessible. 
We want to come up with proposals 
that work for everyone and make it 
easier for people to leave their cars 
at home and be more active in their 
communities.

What are  
School Streets?

RC. The council has established 
more than 40 school streets where 
vehicle access is restricted on 
nearby roads around drop-off 
and picking-up times. This makes 
it safer for parents, children and 
school staff as they do not have to 
navigate queues of traffic at peak 
times, while also improving air 
quality and reducing road danger. 

By November this year, 90 percent 
of Lambeth primary schools will 
be covered by a School Street.

What is the 
Reimagined 

programme?
RC. Last year we launched a trial 
Kennington Oval Reimagined 
project that has transformed 
the streets outside the Kia 
Oval Cricket Ground. We have 
introduced a trial Healthy 
Neighbourhood and worked with 
two local primary schools to 
create more space for children 
to play in the streets without 
worrying about road danger 
or congestion. We are now 
working with businesses to look 
at how we can transform areas 
of the high street to make them 
less dominated by traffic, while 
supporting the local economy.

What is the 
council’s vision for 

neighbourhoods of the 
future?
RC. One of the key elements of 
our Lambeth 2030 borough plan is 
making sure neighbourhoods can 
face up to the challenges of the 
future. That means making streets 
work for local people, creating 
more space for children to play 
and enjoy themselves and give 
people a real say on the future of 
their local area. We want to work 
closely with our residents and 
businesses to ensure that they 
can continue to thrive and feel 
supported as we move towards a 
more sustainable future.
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Nature’s Lens: 
An Award-Winning Journey
Local photographer Max Rush captured the hearts 
of many with his stunning collection of park photos

Max’s dedication and unique 
perspective have earned him the 
prestigious title of International 
Garden Photographer of the 
Year 2025, with his breathtaking 
photo of the Brockwell Park 
Walled Garden.

Max’s award-winning image, 

“Spectacle of the Painted Storm,” 
was taken using a camera he 
crafted from an old tree trunk from 
Richmond Park. This innovative 
camera, known as the Richmond 
Park Field Camera, embodies 
Max’s commitment to sustainability 
and deep connection to nature. The 

camera tells a story, with the wood 
bearing the marks of its life cycle, 
from growth to decay and renewal.

The Brockwell Park Walled 
Garden photo, which won Max 
the top prize, captures a magical 
moment where stormy weather 
gives way to a blend of sunlight and 
clouds, creating a painterly effect. 
This image, along with other works 
by Max was displayed at Kew 
Gardens, offering visitors a glimpse 
into the serene and captivating 
world of Lambeth’s amazing parks.

See more at www.maxarush.com

http://www.maxarush.com
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Carer Awards
In 2024, Lambeth launched its five-year Carers 
Strategy. Celebrating carers’ contributions led to 
the creation of Lambeth’s Carers Awards

Diana Skender has cared for her 
disabled mother, Christina, for 
four years, earning Lambeth’s 
Young Carer of the Year Award.

Diana and her sisters attend 
Carers Hub, who support young 
people caring for disabled parents 
or siblings with mental health 
issues. Diana says she enjoys 
outings “like roller-skating, rock 
climbing, and the seaside”, as well 
as getting help with homework.

Christina is determined caring 

for her doesn’t rob her girls of 
youth and education. She says 
Lambeth Carers Awards – “an 
emotional event” – vitally “raises 
awareness of the need for more 
support, respect, and recognition 
for carers.”

Deniece Campbell (pictured 
with the Mayor of Lambeth) 
won three awards as 
Parent Carer of the year, 
Neurodiversity Carer of the 
Year and Carer Volunteer of 
the Year 2024.

“There are thousands of 
carers in Lambeth, but many 
are unaware of the support 
they can get. They don’t know 
their rights or that there’s 
financial support towards the 
extra costs of complex health 
and social care needs.

“I know carers from minority 
communities face challenges 
getting the help they need 
due to language barriers and 
other inequalities. As a carer 
it’s easy to neglect your own 
health, so I signpost people 
to wellbeing support – such 
as the sessions at St Mark’s 
Church Kennington, Carers 
Hub, Carers4Carers, Autism 
Voice and the Black Men’s 
Consortium.

“I’ve been caring for 16 
years, since my youngest was 
diagnosed with a learning 
disability and autism and our 
outreach worker told me to 
apply for Carers Allowance.

“As an advocate, I helped 
shape Lambeth’s Carers 
Strategy, advocating for 
culturally appropriate peer 
support – which we now have 
in place.”

Deniece dedicated her 
awards to all carers, and  
her sons.

For more 
information scan 
the QR code

http://www.lambeth.gov.uk/adult-social-care-and-health/carers
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Bike Bells,  
School Bells
Making the school run fun, green, and stress-free

Imagine starting your day with 
the wind in your hair, skipping 
past traffic instead of sitting in 
it. For many families, this is a 
reality – they’ve swapped cars 
for electric cargo bikes on the 
school run.

Curious if this could work for 
your family? Join us at one of our 
cargo bike events in Lambeth! 
Chat with parents who’ve already 
made the switch and get answers 
to common concerns:

•	 What’s the most affordable 
option? Try the Our Bike 
community share for just £3/hour.

•	 What happens when it rains? 
Rain covers keep kids dry.

•	 Will the kids fight? Often – just 
like in cars!

•	 How young is too young? Baby 
seats are available for infants as 
young as two months.

At Solve The School Run, we’re 
on a mission to make every 
trip to school safer, greener, 
and less stressful. As a parent-
led charity, we use data-
driven insights and real-world 
solutions to reimagine school 
transport. Our research shows 
most car trips to Lambeth 
schools cover just 1–2 miles 
– perfect for cargo bikes, 
especially with more bike lanes 
and School Streets.

Thinking about trying  
a cargo bike? Already  
own one?

Scan the QR code to  
find our next event.  
See you there!  

http://www.solvetheschoolrun.org/post/a-summer-of-cargo-bikes
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Brixton Remembers:  
26 Years United Against Hate
Brixton is the first London location to host an annual April Act of 
Remembrance for the nail bomb attacks on three communities.

In April 1999 the Black, Asian and 
LGBTQ+ communities of Brixton, 
Brick Lane and Soho were targeted 
by nail bomb attacks over 14 days.

•	 The first bomb targeted the 
Black community on Saturday 
17 April, at the side of the 
Iceland Store on Brixton’s 
Electric Avenue.

•	 The second nail bomb targeted 
the Asian community, exploding 
in a car boot outside the Sweet 
and Spicy Restaurant, Brick 
Lane on 24 April.

•	 The third bomb was aimed at 
LGBTQ+ people in the Admiral 
Duncan bar, Old Compton 
Street, on Friday 30 April.

Since April 2010, the anti-hate 
crime charity 17-24-30 National 
HCAW has organised annual April 
Acts of Remembrance for all three 
communities on all three dates.

17-24-30 National Hate 
Crime Awareness Week

The numbers 17, 24, and 30 
represent the dates of the 
London nail bomb attacks in 
April 1999, which targeted the 
Black, Asian, and LGBTQ+ 
communities in Brixton, Brick 
Lane, and Soho, respectively. 
The organisation was founded 
to commemorate these events 
and to promote awareness 
and prevention of hate crimes 
through various initiatives, 
including the annual National 
Hate Crime Awareness Week.

Open to all. 
Register via 
Ticket Tailor so 
organisers get an 
idea of numbers:

Brixton Act  
of Remembrance
Thursday 17 Apr 2025  
6 - 6:30pm outside Iceland, Electric 
Avenue, Brixton Market, SW9 8HE 

Find out more about April’s 
Acts of Remembrance for 
all three communities by 
scanning the QR code

http://www.tickettailor.com/events/172430nationalhatecrimeawarenessweek/1296180
http://www.nationalhcaw.uk/april-acts-of-remembrance
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Circus history 
starts here
Roll up! Roll up! Discover Lambeth’s 
role in the birth of the Circus.

Ringside! – a new exhibition at 
Lambeth Archives – celebrates 
the birthplace of the circus 
with Astley’s Amphitheatre, 
established over 250 years 
ago. This exhibition highlights 
Astley’s rivals and the enduring 
legacy of circus performers that 
continues to this day.

The exhibition narrates the story 
of the original location in Lambeth 
(now the site of St Thomas’ 
Hospital) where the circus began. 
It traces the evolution of today’s 

circus acts – clowns, acrobats, 
and more – back to Philip Astley’s 
trick-riding displays, sword 
work, rope acts, and tumbling 
performances in Lambeth.

Featuring posters, illustrations 
from the Lambeth Archives 
Collection, photographs, and 
objects curated by Charlie 
Holland, the exhibition showcases 
some of the many circus families 
who lived in Lambeth, performed 
worldwide, and became 
international stars.

Dates: Monday, March 3 
to April 12 - Free 

Location: Lambeth 
Archives, 16 Brixton Hill, 
SW2 1ET. 

Scan the QR code for 
opening times

http://www.lambeth.gov.uk/libraries-0/lambeth-archives
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Community influencers
Cyclists encouraging others to get in the saddle

Over the last two years, 30 novice 
cyclists were provided with bikes, 
equipment, and training to  
become Community Influencers.

In collaboration with Peddle My 
Wheels, the project worked with 
Lambeth residents as they navigated 
cycling in Lambeth while sharing 
their experiences to inspire others.

Community Influencer Joel is a 
teacher and used the project to 
encourage his pupils to cycle more. 
His pupils noticed him commuting 
to school on his bike, and he would 
joke with them, challenging them  
to race. Joel would then use the 
student bike rack at school, rather 

than the staff one, to show pupils 
it was safe to use. Eventually, he 
started seeing more of his pupils 
cycling to school rather than just  
for fun.

Community Influencer Emily 
opted for a cargo bike to help her 
and her young family travel around 
the borough. She wanted to show 
that they were safe for families to 
use, and worked with Peddle My 
Wheels to learn the routes she 
planned to use. She said, “It’s 
certainly made our lives better, and  
I hope that Lambeth can continue 
to support initiatives to provide 
access for more residents.”

Hábitos Saludables

Si te preocupa tu peso y eres residente o estás registrado 
en un centro medico/médico de familia en el municipio de 
Lambeth, apúntate a nuestro programa gratuito de peso 
saludable de 12 semanas.

Disfruta aprendiendo hábitos saludables y duraderos.Un 
programa impartido por profesionales de habla hispana, 
respetuosos con tu cultura.

• Programa de cambio de hábitos 
• Actividad física divertida 
• Basado en evidencia  
 científica 

• Planificación de comidas 
• Alimentación consciente 
• Cómo leer etiquetado  
 comercial 

  Comienza en Abril 2025

   Ferndale Community Sports  
     Centre, Nursery Road,  
     London SW9 8BP

Para la comunidad de habla hispana y  
portuguesa en Lambeth

  Para más información  
llama al teléfono 07394866548  
(Maria Urquijo)

Hábitos Saudáveis
Se você está preocupado com seu peso e é residente ou está 
registrado com um centro medico/clínico geral no bairro de 
Lambeth, participe do nosso programa gratuito de 12 semanas 
para ter um peso saudável.

Voce aprendera hábitos saudáveis e duradouros, ministrados 
por profissionais que falam espanhol e respeitam a 
diversidade cultural.

•  Programa de mudança de hábitos 
•  Atividade física divertida
•  Baseado em evidências  
 científicas 

•  Planejamento de refeições
•  Alimentação consciente 
•  Leitura de rótulos 

  Começa em Abril de 2025

   Ferndale Community Sports  
     Centre, Nursery Road,  
     London SW9 8BP

Para a comunidade de língua espanhola e 
portuguesa em Lambeth

  Para obter mais  
informações, entre em contato 
com 07394866548  
(Maria Urquijo)
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New Council 
Homes delivered
 Affordable Housing Development at Patmos Lodge

Lambeth Council has recently 
completed its latest affordable 
housing development in Oval, 
providing much-needed homes 
for residents. Patmos Lodge 
includes 31 new homes, with 
61 per cent designated for 
social rent. The new homes 
range from one and two-
bedroom apartments to larger 
family homes with three or four 
bedrooms. Additionally, 12 homes 
are available for private sale, 
with the proceeds reinvested 
into further affordable housing 
projects in the borough.

Councillor Claire Holland, Leader 
of Lambeth Council, emphasised 
the importance of building new 
affordable homes to address the 
housing crisis in the borough and 
across London. She highlighted 
that Patmos Lodge is an example 
of the high-quality, energy-efficient, 
and sustainable homes the council 

aims to provide. The new homes 
will meet the needs of homeless 
families in Lambeth, offering them a 
permanent place to live.

Beyond housing, the project has 
created numerous job opportunities 
for Lambeth residents. Ten new 
jobs have been created, along with 
four apprenticeships and three 
work experience placements for 
students and young people. This 
initiative not only addresses the 
housing needs of the community 
but also contributes to the local 
economy by providing employment 
opportunities.

Patmos Lodge is one of the latest 
affordable housing developments 
completed by Lambeth Council. 
Further new affordable housing 
units are expected to be delivered 
in 2025 with the completion of 
projects at Roman Rise, Fenwick 
Place, and Fenwick South on the 
Central Hill and Fenwick estates.

The homes at Patmos Lodge have been built to high-energy 
efficiency standards. Each property is equipped with air-source 
heat pumps and solar panels, and the interiors are designed to be 
airy with large windows and balconies. Additionally, cycle storage 
options are provided to encourage active travel and communal 
gardens provide green space for residents, promote biodiversity 
and offer a natural environment within an urban setting.
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Brockwell Hall will once again open 
its doors thanks to a transformative 
£7.7 million investment from Lambeth 
Council, including £3.9 million funding 
from the National Lottery Heritage Fund 
and support of the Brockwell Park 
Community Partners. Be among the 
first to experience the timeless charm 
of this historic venue, which is being 
beautifully restored to blend heritage 
with modern elegance. Whether 
you're planning a private celebration, 
a corporate or community event or 
simply want to explore, Brockwell 
Hall offers the perfect setting for any 
occasion. Book your event today and 
become part of the next chapter in 
Brockwell Hall’s rich history.

Established in 1813, Brockwell Hall is 
a stunning Grade II* listed Georgian 
Mansion House set centrally within 
the grounds of the historic Brockwell 
Park, surrounded by over 125 acres 
of abundant nature, with panoramic 
views of the City. Offering a variety of 
multi-purpose spaces, Brockwell Hall 
is the ideal location for celebrations, 
conferences, and community events, 
with the capacity to accommodate up 
to 200 guests.
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